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After a couple of hiccups, I have sort of mastered FileMarkerPro, but I am still learning it. 
John Jones has saved me so far, and Neil Houghton has offered to help me if I require assistance 
in the future.  Keith Keppel does the final proofing of the registrations for me.   
 
To date in 2021 there have been 795 registrations and 151 reserves, with a current backlog of 
entering 251 reserves and/or registrations.   
 
Since I took over the Registrar-Recorder on September 1, 2021, AIS has received $4390 in 
foreign registrations and reserves (minus PayPal’s fee), and I have processed $1680 in North 
American registrations and reserves.  I cannot tell what AIS has received before.  I currently 
have over $1300 in checks from North America which I will give to the secretary. 
 
When I finish the backlog of reserves/registrations, I will start on recording the introductions 
for this year.  John sent a box of catalogs and I have also received foreign catalogs by email.  
Mike Reed has asked when I will provide him with the completed 2021 Introductions and I 
should be finished in mid-December. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Janis Shackelford 
AIS Registrar/Recorder 


